Field Junior school

NEWSLETTER No

www.fieldjm.herts.sch.uk

14 July 2017



'Snow White and the Huntsman'

Thank you, Year 6 children and staff for putting on such a fantastic production.

> The performances yesterday afternoon and evening were wonderful. Parents, we are sure you will agree that the singing and acting was spot on. A very talented group of children.

This is the last newsletter this term. School will close at 2.00pm on Friday, 21 July The 21st is a non-uniform day.

We wish you a fun and safe summer holiday. The first day of the new academic year is Tuesday, 5 September.

The last sessions for the following clubs are: All Starz Dance on Monday Dodgeball Club on Tuesday Football Club on Thursday

We would like to welcome back Mrs Fogden, who is due to return from maternity leave on Tuesday.

YEAR 6 Leavers' Assembly

Year 6 parents are invited to attend this assembly at 1.30pm on Thursday. Please enter the school annexe from the roadside doors. Please do not come into the school building. Thank you. The top playground will be open at 1.15pm for parking.

BADGERS have once more won this second half term's House Team Reward. If you belong to Badgers (Blue) you can have a non-uniform day on Thursday, next week.

Your child's individual School Report will be sent home next week.

Dear Parent/Carer DINNER BALANCES

If an outstanding balance over £10 is carried forward to September, your child is required to change to packed lunches from September. All balances must be paid by Monday up to Friday, 21 July. Thanking you.

Mrs Thaine, School Office

Pto/

THE APPRENTICE FIELD JUNIOR SCHOOL'

The Apprentice panel, Mrs Henley, Miss Brooks and Mrs Stewart, listened to the presentations from the finalists in each year group:

Teams: Year 6 Vegute

> Year 5 Happy & Healthy

Year 4 Watford Field Games Company

Cool Creators Year 3

Congratulations, to the best team leaders:

Reginah, lower school, and

Amaan, upper school.

Mrs Sugar (nee Henley):

"If we could hire all teams we would. The winning team, however, stood out because of the excellent presentation and obvious teamwork. I am particularly impressed by the team's research and the promoting of Field Junior School.

YOU'RE HIRED!

Watford Field Games Company."

CLASSES FOR 2017/18

Current Class	New Class	
Year 2 (Badgers)	3 <i>C</i> B	Mrs Cooper-Battersby (Mrs B)
Year 2 (Otters)	3W	Miss Williams
3 <i>C</i> B	4 <i>C</i>	Miss Connolly
3W	4H	Mrs Hunt
4 <i>C</i>	5W	Mr Willcox
4H	5 <i>C</i>	Miss Coombs
4TO	5TO	Miss Timms/Miss O'Brien
5 <i>C</i>	6 <i>A</i>	Mrs Ayling
5W	65	Miss Searle

Dates for your 2017-18 Calendar are being sent home with this newsletter

Next week, the following children will be celebrating their birthdays: Alfie, Thara, Adam, Ashton, Rayani, Meghna, Laavanaya, Ellie, Harry. Birthday list for those celebrating during the summer is overleaf/.....



Birthdays over the summer break:

Gabriel K, Adam, Rebecca, Amelia, Iulian, Lieba, Ellie, Alisha, Mohammad, Austin, Fayaad, Premi, John-Paul, Benjamin, Harry, Zainab, Archie, Mohammed, Anay, Hibba, Jayden, Lewis, Zubair, Eleanor, Alisha, Felix, Amelia-May, Husaam, Roxana, Beverley, Summer, Marcelin, Tamia, Aaliyah, Daniel, Ayman, Haleema,

SCHOOL DINNER ACCOUNTS

Keila

Can I just remind you of the procedure for paying school dinners: Please make payment at least one week in advance, paying on a Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday morning. Please always send in cash or cheque (made out to Hertfordshire Catering Ltd) in an envelope marked with your child's name, class, 'dinners', and amount. The envelope is then collected by the class teacher that morning who will pass it through to the office. Please try not to pay direct to the school office, but if you need to, please only come to reception on Monday or Tuesday mornings. Thank you.

We encourage children to stay with their choice of school dinner or packed lunch for half a term, with the option to change at the beginning of each half term. If you wish to change at half term please send in a note to the school office.

The cost of a school dinner this year is £2.30 per meal (£11.50per week).

If you wish to pay school dinners on line please log on to www.schoolgateway.com; type in your email address and follow registration/log on instructions. You can only do this if the school has your up to date email and mobile address.

YEAR 3

Can I please remind YEAR 3 PARENTS that school dinners are paid for at Junior level. If you think you may be entitled to Free School Dinners please ensure you make an application to County on 0300 123 4048.

The school receives on line a free school dinner entitlement list from County. If you child's name is not on that list he/she cannot receive free school dinners.